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Re: Public Records Act Request
 
Dear Robert Chartier,
 
Please see attached in response to your Public Records Act request.
 
Sincerely,
 
Crystal Baldwin
Consumer Assistance Program
Office of the Attorney General
Mailing Address:
109 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05609-1001

Consumer Assistance Hotline:  800-649-2424
Email: ago.cap@vermont.gov
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STATE OF VERMONT 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
109 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 

05609-1001 

October 2, 2023 
 
Via email to  
 
Robert Chartier 

 
Milton, VT 05468 
 
Re: Public Records Request  
 
Dear Robert Chartier, 
 
I write in response to your Public Records Act request dated October 1, 2023 (attached for your 
convenience), for records of complaints concerning “complaints, billing issues and poor quality 
of workmanship that is connected to CMD, LLC (Construction Management Direct, owner Rory 
Cardinal and business partner Darrel Depot).” 
 
Records relevant to this request were responsive to a prior request for records and are already 
available as they are posted online per the Vermont Attorney General’s Open Government 
procedure and can be located on the following internet page: 
 

• See 11/10/2022 – Cartier, Robert 
https://ago.vermont.gov/public-records-requests/2022-vermont-attorney-
generals-office-public-record-act-requests-and-responses 

 
In searching again today and indicating the search terms “CMD”, “Construction Management”, 
“Cardinal”, “Darrel” and “Darrel Depot” there are no additional responsive records. 
 
Please note that within the documents posted online, personal information has been redacted 
pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7).  
 
To the extent you feel information has been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Deputy 
Attorney General, Robert McDougall. Such appeal should be in writing: 
 

Robert McDougall 
Deputy Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-1001  



  
 
Thank you for contacting the Vermont Attorney General's Office.  
 
                                                                     
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Crystal Baldwin 
Consumer Assistance Program 
Office of the Attorney General 
State of Vermont 

 
 
 
 




